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18 May 2023 

 

 

 

To: National Director of Human Resources, HSE 

 CEOs and HR Managers of the NCSAs 

 

 

 

Application of certain pay adjustments 

 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

I am directed by the Minister for Health to advise of adjustments to certain rates that are set out in pay scales associated 

with DoH Circular 3/2023.  

 

• Revision of the rates for Breastcheck quarterly and annual allowances (as per DoH Circular 5/2023) 

• Revision of rates for Community Welfare Officer, grade code 6030 (rates for both included dates are revised) 

 

The previously published rates should be replaced by the revised rates and applied retrospectively as appropriate. 

 

The long established and utilised grade of Ambulance Officer, grade code 6122, has been newly inserted into the salary 

scales. 

 

General Queries 

Requests for clarification from individual employees should be directed to the employees own HR Manager where they are 

employed. Requests for clarification from HR Managers in the NCSAs and from the HSE National Employee Relations Service 

should be raised directly with National_HR_Unit@health.gov.ie   

 

Circulation 

Please bring this circular and attached set of Department of Health Consolidated Salary Scales to the attention of relevant 

hr managers, payroll and staff of your organisation as appropriate. The HSE is also requested to bring this circular to the 

attention of relevant Section 38 employers. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Michael O’Leary, Principal Officer 

National HR Unit (PPSU and IRU) 

 

Encl. 


